
Phoebe A Hearst Elementary School
Parent Teacher Organization

General Meeting
September 11, 2024
5 PM / PHE Library

Meeting Agenda
● Call to Order
● Doyal Martin: Principal Report

○ There is a year-long sub for Mrs. Cudabuc’s class.
● Kim Pebbles: President Report

○ Welcome & introduction of Interim PTO Board
○ What we do, why we do it, and where the money goes

■ Phoebe is unique in htat they don’t get the same level of funding
as other SUSD schools for a variety of reasons so to have
additional enrichment programs, we must fundraise for that.

■ PTO-led fundraiing efforts pay for items such as:
● Music and art programs
● Campus beautification projects
● Field trips
● PE activities, funds for teachers and more
● Your fundraising efforts and donations drive all of those

programs.
● Our marquee fundraiser is the Jog A Thon, as well as The

Event
● Family events such as Skate Night, movie night, Harvest

Festival and others.
● Speaking of that, our PE teacher, Adam Eisner, joined to

present a few items!
○ he’d like to lead an effot to build a climbing wall at

the end of the campus in the Kinder area - that would
be for kinders specifically

○ He’d like to build a ball wall where there is currently a
mud pit on the field



○ Between the 60th street and the ball wall, he’d like to
designate that area as a PE area.

○ Importance of our community and school culture and the values we share
○ Volunteer opportunities and needs - submit the PTO involvement form to

get involved with volunteering - whether a longer-term commitment on a
an event or activity committee or

○ Collective goals to support student experience in and out of the
classroom

○ Music program and art enrichment
● Anastasia Dolotov/Becca Frazee: Treasurer Report

○ Denae Pruner is co-treasurer to assist with this big job.
○ They presented the breakdown of the income sources - 55% of our

income comes from the Jog-A-Thon, about 30% of that comes from The
Event

○ Lots of volunteers are needed on Friday, Oct. 11th to hand out lap
bracelets

● Committee Reports:
○ Paige Brokaw/Caitlin Beckett: Jog-A-Thon

■ The goal to raise for the Jog-A-Thon this year is $135,000 gross.
■ All funds are due by 9/13 to qualify for swag and sponsorship. You

certainly can turn in funds after that, but the sooner, the better!
■ Corporate sponsorship

○ Kerry Sokol/Serra Klunk: Harvest Festival will be on Oct. 19 from 3 - 6
pm on campus.

■ Every classroom will be resopnsible for hosting a both there.
■ We need leads on an affordable face painter.
■ We need affordable or donated pumpkins.
■ An email will come out Sept. 13th with more details.

○ Kelly Hall: Movie Night is on Friday, Nov. 15th on the field on campus
■ Other details are still in development.

○ Kearsten Shepherd: Small Fundraising
■ The second wednesday every month will be a dine and donate. If

you have restaurant suggestions, please send them to Kearsten.
○ Vanessa Waszczuk: Charity Drive

■ The middle of december, we’ve partnered with the UC David’s
Children’s Hospital where we donate toys. Students can donate



new toys which will be brought to the hospital and a volunteer
dresses up as Santa Claus to deliver those. It’s a huge hit!

■ This coming May, we are looking at having an item drive with
Happy Tails. All details TBD for that.

○ Jeannine Rupert/Mark Henrikson/Jeanne Chasko: Teacher Reports
■ Mrs. Chasko is the primary grade rep. Primary grades are all doing

SIPPS training and testing. She shared deep appreciation on
behalf of the elementary school teachers for the efforts of PH
families, fundraising and everything else.

● She plans to heavily promote the spelling bee.
○ Isaac Gonzalez: Traffic Report

■ Committee Chair for the Traffic Safety Committee.
■ In the year to come, funds will be requested to replace plastic

chain will
○ Adam Eisner: PE Updates & Report
○ Fonda and Jenny Home Run Reader

■ Kicks off on Sept. 30th. Stay on top of submitting your minutes
each month.

■ At the end of the year, there is a big River Cats game for all
Phoebe families to come.

○ Miscellaneous Business
○ Our next General Meeting will be our GATE informational meeting, held here

January 8, 2024 @ 6 PM. We will be joined by special guest, Kari Lofing, SCUSD
GATE Coordinator.

○ Garden Teachers: Mariana Sandrock, Sebrina Watson, Melissa Miller,
Issac Gonzalez. Special shout out to Mr. Henrikson for help over the
summer too!

■ There are four garden teachers this year - all volunteer! This friday
is the first garden day of the school year. Kids will be planting
starters. They’re coordinating iwth the STEM teacher to integrate
STEM lessons into the garden lessons.

■ There will be a lot of food production.
■ A lot of work went into growing and beautifying the garden over

the summer.
○ Election Results: Serra Klunk, on bahalf of the nominations and

elections committee
■ President: Erica Clayton



■ VP: Lorry Marvin
■ Treasurer: Anastasia
■ Secretary: vacant
■ Membership Coordinator: Jen Almaguer
■ Fundrasing; Fonda Trimble
■ Special events: Kerry Sokol
■ Hospitality: kearsten Shephard
■ enrichment coordinator: Becca Frazee
■ Parlimentariam: Isaac Gonzalez
■ Members at Large: Mariana Sandrock, Serra Klunk, Trevor Hinkley,

Jason Hechtkopf, Allison Dorsey
● Within the next 30 days the transition of offices will go into

effect.
● The vacant office of secretary, per the bylaws, will be filled

via nominations put forth by the PTO executive board and
ratified by the PTO Board.

● Q&A
● Adjournment

Thank you so much for attending!


